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Fort Ross and Salt Point parks have benefited greatly from many dedicated volunteers and staff 

who have given generously to these parks. Board of directors from FRIA and FRC have 

fundraised, organized events, overseen volunteers, spearheaded interpretation and restoration 

projects, and offered substantial support to California State Parks across many decades.  

These digitized newsletters capture the activities over the following historic periods: 

 Fort Ross Interpretive Association (FRIA): 1976 - 2012 

 Fort Ross Conservancy (FRC is the same legal entity as FRIA but the organization 

changed its name): 2012 - present 

 

Fort Ross Conservancy (FRC) asks that you acknowledge FRC as the source of the content; if you 

use material from FRC online, we request that you link directly to the URL provided. If you use 

the content offline, we ask that you credit the source as follows: “Courtesy of Fort Ross 

Conservancy, www.fortross.org.”  
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people to the history and beauty of Fort Ross and Salt Point State Parks.  © Fort Ross 
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ROSS INTERPRETIVE ASSOCIATION
NEWSLETTER

MARCH - APRIt
1989

NOTES FROM GLORIA FROST, MEMBERSHIP CHAIRPERSON

Gloria would like to thank those members who have been so prompt in renewing
their FRIA memberships, and also those members who have become donors this year.
She has a special thank you for the Southern California members from Saint
Nicholas Russian Orthodox Church. The Fort Ross Interpretive Association has
received memorial gifts from Elizabeth Clark for George Pierce and Laurie Horn
for Bertha Bertillion. Both donations are to go towards the Call House.

At the last FRIA meeting Louise Revol announced the loss of Bertha Bertillion,
member in long standing of the Fort Ross Citizen Advisory Committee. Mrs.
Bertillion died February 1, 1989 in Oakland. She was a member of the Call Family
and a ten year member of FRCAC. She was very interested in the development of
the Fort Ross State Historic Park and was involved in fund raising for the Visitor
Center and also a major contributor. She was the mother of Betty Smart, Chief
Curator, California State Parks.

MOUNTAIN LION KILLED

On Wednesday, March 1, 1989 a mountain Lion (felis concolor) was shot and killed
by a Federal Government Hunter in the vicinity of Fort Ross. This animal allegedly
killed an unknown number of sheep on local ranches. There was evidence that she
killed two sheep. The mountain lion was killed legally by Depredation Permit issued
by the Department of Fish and Game. Everybody here who delt with the situation
was saddened and troubled with the need to kill this animal. Our question is why
she could not have been shot with a tranquilizing dart and transported to another
location to live. This female mountain lion weighed 166 pounds, was 7 feet long
from nose to tail, and was apparently in good health. She is now stabilized in
a freezer. The question now is what to do with her. The cost of taxidermy is $1,200.
The Department of Parks and Recreation has decided that it would not be approprite
to display her in the Fort Ross Visitor Center. Perhaps she could live in the
Salt Point Visitor Center, or at Armstrong Redwoods. Or perhaps she could be a
pelt and live at Fort Ross???

This mountain shot by George Call circa 1900
















